ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI PARENT COUNCIL MEETING – TUESDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 2014 

PRESENT: I. PADDEN, C. CAPANNI, C. HENDERSON, T. BOYD, J. MCCALLUM, L. MCQUADE, K. GALBRAITH, N. WILSON, L. CASSELLS, S. BRANNIGAN, L. HARVEY, T. THOMSON, M. GRANT, S. HASTINGS

Committee voted to subsidise the P7 Outdoor Trip by £20 per head – motion passed.

Lottery Grant: K. Galbraith has finished her part in compiling the Application form for a new projector for the school. Mrs. Padden is just waiting for site surveys and costs to be completed, then Application Form can be submitted.

We have an appointment with the Head Teach of Garrowhill Primary coming up to ascertain if there are items from the old Garrowhill school which we can obtain such as ICT resources, furniture etc. We are doing this in conjunction with St. Bridget’s so should be able to acquire some new items for our school.

Mrs. Padden will provide a list for books within the school which need replenishing and we will provide these from Parent Council funds.

Mrs. Padden reports that £1,200 has been spent replacing the Book Banding books for the lower school and £500 on Topic books for the upper school.

We plan to provide a Request Form which teachers and pupils can use to request money (within reason!) from the Parent Council for anything they may feel to be beneficial to their class.

Our letter of request for funding from local companies such as the new house builders is almost ready to go. We hope to offer these Companies the chance to invest not only financially, but also perhaps by their time or resources under their Corporate Responsibility.
We will look into obtaining some new outdoor equipment/activities in the Spring that could be self-maintaining as well as beneficial for the children.

We could also spray paint some hopscotch, snakes ‘n’ ladders etc on the playground and it is possible that we could get some local companies to donate the paint we would need.

We also plan to get the parents involved in Spring for some “sprucing-up-the-playground” duties!

Treasurer’s Report : Our current balance is £2,982.90

Head Teacher’s Report:

The date of the Confirmation has been set as February 16th next year.

Father Martin plans to visit the families of the P3s and P4s before their First Reconciliation and First Communion.

He has also begun to hold Class masses.

Enrolment for P1: families with placing requests must now register at their original school and not here at St. Francis. Those schools will then deal with the paperwork. We will only know once enrolments are complete at other schools, how many placing requests have been made for our school and we should know this by Easter.

P1 will visit Sandyholm Garden centre to choose our Christmas tree and they will also receive a surprise visit from Santa there!

P1 will also visit Provanhall House for a Christmas walk with a Frozen theme!
Rehearsals for the Christmas shows are up and running. The teachers from the upper school will organise their show with each class having a part to play.

The Parent Council will provide the juice etc for the Christmas parties.

Christmas Fayre:

Shopping is now well under way and anyone with spare time in the near future to help with the wrapping of presents would be most welcome!

We plan to hold a raffle. A text will be sent out to remind people and tickets will be available to buy before the day of the Fayre and drawn on the day.

We will also put out an Appeal for donations for hampers which we will put together and enter into the raffle as prizes.

